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The Treasury Department issued compre-
hensive final regulations on December 21, 2018 
regarding the new partnership audit regime. A 
domestic limited liability company with more 
than one member is generally treated as a 
partnership for federal income tax purposes, 
and in such case will also be subject to these 
rules.  

These regulations generally apply to part-
nership tax years beginning after December 31, 
2017 and ending after August 12, 2018. A 
partnership in some instances may also elect to 
apply the new regulations to partnership tax 
years beginning after November 2, 2015 and 
before January 1, 2018.  

Central to the new audit regime is the 
framework that generally will assess federal 
income taxes at the partnership level, impose 
an obligation on the partnership to pay the 
assessed taxes, designate a partnership 
representative as the only authorized person to 
act on behalf of the partnership, and require all 
partners to file their respective tax returns 
consistently with the partnership audit.   

Certain partnerships with no more than 100 
partners may be eligible to elect out of the new 

audit regime if each of the partners is an 
individual, a C corporation, any foreign entity 
that would be treated as a C corporation were 
it domestic, an S corporation, or an estate of a 
deceased partner. The regulations governing 
this election were finalized earlier, in January 
2018. The regulations governing the 
partnership representative designation were 
also finalized earlier, in August 2018.  

The regulations finalized in December 2018 
cover many other issues arising under the new 
audit regime. Such other issues include, for 
example, the treatment of partnerships that 
are partners in other partnerships, the 
treatment of partners claiming tax positions 
inconsistent with the partnership’s, the 
treatment of foreign partners and tax-exempt 
partners, and the treatment of indirect 
partners.  

Further, under the new audit framework, 
partnerships must pay the assessed taxes in the 
year when the adjustment becomes final (the 
"adjustment year"). As a result, the partners of 
the adjustment year will generally bear the 
burden of the payment regardless of whether 
they were partners in the tax year being 
audited (the "reviewed year"). Such burden 



may be mitigated if the partnership makes an 
election to cause the taxes to be taken into 
account by the partners of the reviewed year. 
The regulations also provide other alternatives 
to modify the taxes owed under certain other 
circumstances.                                                               

In light of the tremendous impact on 
partnerships, LLCs, and their direct, and 
indirect, partners and members, taxpayers 
should carefully review the operative 
agreements of their partnerships and LLCs and 
how their interests could be affected and 
protected.   

Should you have any question regarding the 
final regulations and the new partnership audit 
regime, please do not hesitate to reach out to 
your contact in the firm, or Jeffrey Berger or 
K.C. Chiang, referenced below.   

 

Jeffrey Berger: 212.907.7393 
Email: jberger@golenbock.com 
Kuang-Chu Chiang 212.907.7335 
Email: kchiang@golenbock.com 
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